

Interurban Transit Authority P.O. Box 649, Douglas, Michigan 49406 (269) 857-1418

August 29, 2024

Lisa Nocerini, City Manager Douglas City Hall 86 W. Center St. Douglas, MI 49406

Dear Lisa Nocerini;

As you may be aware, Tarue Pullen is currently our chairperson on the Interurban Transit Authority Board. Her term is due to expire on October 1, 2024. She has served on our Board since she was appointed to fill an open position in June of 2012. Tarue has expressed a willingness to remain on our Board, if the council is willing to reappoint her for another four-year term from October 1, 2024 through September 30, 2028.

Tarue served as our Recording Secretary for many years prior to becoming a member of the Board and now serves as our chairperson. She fully understands the financial and budgeting process, as well as the day-to-day operations, of this agency. She is a very capable and knowledgeable asset on our Board.

I realize, however, that this is a Council decision. If you have any further questions, please give me a call at (269) 857-1301, or email me at: BeckyCC@saugatuckinterurban.org I look forward to hearing from you regarding the City's appointment to our Board of Directors.

Sincerely,

Becky Carten-Crandell Executive Director